April 30, 2007

OEB BOARD SECRETARY
File No Sub File: Y
Panel PN, CC, BR
Licensing ZC, NM, RC, DR
Other KS, NMCkay

MAY - 3 200

ONTARIO

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4

Attn: Kristen Walli-Board Secretary

Re: File EB-2007-0050 Bruce to Milton Project

Dear Sir/Madam:

Please be advised that we are requesting intervenor status regarding the Leave to Construct Proceedings.

We own a property that is to be impacted by this project. It will have major short term and long term impacts on our quality of life and financial well being.

Current Impact: We are both retired and have owned our land for 15 years. As well as maintaining our home, we have made considerable investment in landscaping and maintenance of the property. We are active conservationists and want to maintain a natural rural way of life. We have kept the bulk of our wetlands untouched and encourage a variety of wildlife. We are also allotted a financial land tax benefit due to land Classification. This project would greatly disturb the natural balance of the wetlands. It also would contravene existing protected areas. How can this be? Further to this hundreds of our mature trees would have to be cut down. This would also result in construction disruption during the clearing of trees and building the towers.

In addition to the impact on the land itself, it would impact our lifestyle. The new tower will be practically in our backyard. This would no longer be the tranquil scene and peace we left the city for. An additional concern would be the health hazard of having this equipment so close. We have many grandchildren and pets who have open country to play in. Safety due both from the electromagnetic field around the lines or closeness to the towers may create health hazards. Another key concern is the effects of construction on our water source. We are on well water and any shift in the land may cause damage to the well and the quality of our water.

Future impact is our financial status. As retired individuals this is our financial security for future needs. Come the time we need to downsize and move, this property was to pay for our future quality of life. This project will without a doubt devalue our land and our ability to maintain our current standard of living.

As to costs, if costs occur due to the hearing, we would definitely expect compensation to cover theses expenses as this situation is a result of the applicants plans and not ours.

Our preference would be an oral hearing as discussion and resolution will be resolved more efficiently.

We trust we have completed this to your specifications. If you require more information or a different format, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Thomas Murtagh,

Glenis Falbo

9045 Sideroad 17

R. R. #1

Hillsburgh, On N0B 1Z0

PT Lot 15 Con 4

Erin Township

519-855-4112

Cc: Hydro One Networks Inc. 8th Floor, South Tower 483 Bay Street Toronto, ON M5G2P5

Attn: Glen MacDonald, Senior Advisor Regulatory

Research and Administration